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The text of the following statement was released by the Governments of the
United States of America and Mongolia on the occasion of the official visit
of Mongolian Prime Minister Khurelsukh to the United States of America:

The United States and Mongolia, recognizing that persistent efforts by both
sides across thirty-one years of diplomatic relations have deepened
political, economic, educational, cultural and people-to-people ties between
the two countries, declared that their bilateral relationship had reached a
new level of expanded comprehensive partnership.

The two sides recognized that the basic principles set forth in the 2007
Declaration of Principles for Closer Cooperation, and supported by the 2004
and 2005 U.S-Mongolia Joint Statements, have provided a solid foundation for
the development of a relationship based on shared values and common strategic
interests. Both countries reaffirmed their commitment to these principles as
they pursue avenues to further broaden and deepen their bilateral
relationship.

The United States hailed Mongolia’s transformation into a free and democratic
society, reaffirming both the friendship between the two countries and
Mongolia’s role as an important Indo-Pacific partner. Mongolia expressed
appreciation both for the unwavering support of the United States during
Mongolia’s transition to democracy and for continued U.S. partnership as
Mongolia works to strengthen its market economy, build strong governance
institutions, and foster sustainable economic development. Mongolia
reaffirmed the role of the United States as a significant third neighbor, a
close friend, and an important partner.

Regional and Global Security

The United States commended Mongolia for the long and distinguished service
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of Mongolian forces serving in Afghanistan and expressed anticipation for its
contribution to the Resolute Support Mission beyond 2018. The United States
also expressed appreciation for Mongolia’s contributions to global
peacekeeping, including its efforts to enhance the peacekeeping ability of
other nations through the Khaan Quest exercises. Mongolia thanked the United
States for its support of the exercises and of capacity building within the
Mongolian armed forces. Both sides pledged to continue to provide mutual
support in their shared pursuit of a secure, stable, prosperous world of
independent and sovereign countries.

Both sides also reaffirmed the essential importance to regional and global
security of the final, fully verified denuclearization of the DPRK, and
pledged to continue cooperation and information sharing to ensure the full
implementation of all UN Security Council resolutions. The United States
thanked Mongolia for its assistance in this regard and urged continued
support for the efforts of the international community.

Strengthening Economic Cooperation

Under the new expanded comprehensive Partnership, Mongolia and the United
States expressed their intent to strengthen their shared economic, trade, and
investment relationship for the benefit of both peoples. To that end, both
sides noted with approval the completion of the “Roadmap for Expanded
Economic Partnership between the United States of America and Mongolia” and
expressed their desire to take positive and effective measures to expand
economic relations.

Both sides welcomed the signing of Mongolia’s second Millennium Challenge
Corporation Compact, which will support vital improvements to infrastructure
supplying water to Ulaanbaatar, and will secure the long-term sustainability
of that infrastructure through policy reforms. The United States observed
that the Compact is representative of the U.S. desire to protect and promote
the principles of freedom, openness, sovereignty, and transparency in
Mongolia and across the region. Mongolia highlighted that the Compact is a
symbol of the lasting friendship between the Mongolian and American peoples;
and it has an important contribution to the economic development of Mongolia.

Recognizing that a stable investment and financial environment is an
essential component of deepened U.S.-Mongolia economic relations, both sides
acknowledged the importance of strengthening Mongolia’s defenses against
financial crimes, improving transparency, and securing macroeconomic
stability. Mongolia expressed support for further cooperation on developing
its anti-money laundering and countering the financing of terrorism regimes,
and reiterated the country’s commitment to fulfilling its commitments as part
of its IMF program.

Shared Values and People-to-People Exchange

The United States and Mongolia affirmed that the two countries’ shared
commitment to freedom, democracy, and human rights represented a cornerstone
of their bilateral relationship. Mongolia thanked the United States for
hosting the Ministerial to Advance Religious Freedom, and expressed



Mongolia’s desire to promote religious freedom in the Asia-Pacific region and
around the world. The United States welcomed Mongolia’s announcement at
July’s Ministerial to Advance Religious Freedom of its appointment of an
Ambassador at Large for Religious Freedom. Both sides committed to explore
avenues through which to deepen cooperation in securing and expanding
religious freedom, with Mongolia as a leader on this issue in the region.

Underscoring the importance of cultural and educational cooperation, the two
countries reaffirmed their commitment to broadening educational programs
through public-private partnerships, increasing direct exchanges, promoting
both commercial and non-commercial cultural exchanges, and enhancing
collaboration through an increase of Peace Corps volunteers and their
activities in Mongolia, including, but not limited to, expanded English
language teaching programs. With the view of deepening these ties, Mongolia
and the United States agreed to announce 2019 as the “U.S.-Mongolia Youth
Year.”

The two sides also noted the importance of maintaining the frequency of high-
level dialogues and bilateral mechanisms, including the Annual Bilateral
Consultations, defense talks, the Economic Policy Dialogue, TIFA talks, and
the Energy Cooperation Dialogue to discuss and collaborate on efforts to
advance bilateral priorities and international peace and prosperity.

Mongolia and the United States reaffirmed their shared commitment to the
principles of democracy, good governance, respect for human rights, and
promotion of peace, stability, and prosperity in the region and beyond in the
spirit of true partnership.
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Washington, DC
September 19, 2018

The below is attributable to Spokesperson Heather Nauert:

Under Secretary for Political Affairs David Hale met with Georgian Minister
of Foreign Affairs David Zalkaliani on September 19, 2018. During the
meeting, Under Secretary Hale reiterated U.S. support for Georgia’s
sovereignty, independence, and territorial integrity, and both sides
discussed U.S.-Georgian cooperation on common global security priorities and
views on developments in the region.
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The below is attributable to Spokesperson Heather Nauert:

Secretary Michael R. Pompeo welcomed Philippine Secretary of National Defense
Delfin Lorenzana to the Department of State in Washington, DC today. The two
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Secretaries reaffirmed the commitment of the United States and the
Philippines to the Mutual Defense Treaty of 1951. Secretary Pompeo and
Secretary Lorenzana discussed cooperation on addressing regional security
challenges, including the militarization of the South China Sea and the
threats posed by terrorism and efforts to achieve denuclearization in North
Korea. Secretary Pompeo reiterated the readiness of the United States to
continue our strong support for the modernization of the Armed Forces of the
Philippines. Secretary Pompeo also expressed condolences for the destruction
and loss of life caused by Typhoon Ompong and offered U.S. assistance in
humanitarian relief efforts.
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The U.S. Department of State’s United States Diplomacy Center is pleased to
announce ImpactHack, a data visualization hackathon to demonstrate the impact
of diplomacy and international collaboration.

Around one hundred competitors are expected to compete for the cash award and
the chance to create digital interactives for the Diplomacy Center museum.
ImpactHack aims to utilize innovative technology to make topics of global
consequence–diplomacy, development, and the environment–more understandable
to the public.

The event is co-hosted with World Resources Institute and sponsored by Amazon
Web Services. The kick off event will take place at the Department of State
Diplomacy Center pavilion Friday, September 21st, followed by the main event
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at World Resources Institute headquarters September 22nd.

The United States Diplomacy Center is the first museum and education center
dedicated to telling the story of American diplomacy. The Center’s mission is
to inspire discovery of how diplomacy shapes our nation’s prosperity and
security.

World Resources Institute is a global research organization that spans more
than 60 countries. Their more than 700 experts and staff work closely with
leaders to turn big ideas into action to sustain Earth’s natural
resources—the foundation of economic opportunity and human well-being.

For media inquiries, please contact Mary Kane at KaneM@state.gov.
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The below is attributable to Spokesperson Heather Nauert: 

Secretary of State Michael R. Pompeo spoke with Mohammed Halbusi, Iraq’s new
Speaker of the Council of Representatives. The Secretary congratulated
Speaker Halbusi on his new position and underlined that the United States
looks forward to working with him in this most important new role. The
Secretary pledged to continue to stand with Iraqis as they pursue security,
prosperity and stability. The Secretary emphasized his support for Iraq’s
territorial integrity and sovereignty especially at this critical time.
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Finally, the Secretary noted his support for Iraq’s efforts to form a
moderate, nationalist, Iraqi government, pursuant to the constitutional
timeline, that is responsive to the aspirations of the Iraqi people.
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